
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

‘Where Stars Shine Brighter.’ 
...providing an outstanding education that ensures all pupils reach their greatest 

potential and live by life’s highest values. 
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Dear Parents/Carers of Marine Academy Primary and Nursery pupils, 

As well as continuing to support the children of key workers, we have welcomed back some more children to 

school over the last few weeks, with in excess of 180 children now attending. It is not quite school as we 

previously knew it but children have settled really well into their new groups of fifteen – each of which is named 

after a marine animal – and into the new routines in place in school. It has been great to see how happy the 

children are to be back in school and to have received so many kind words from families about the smooth 

transitions and organisation of the return to schol for those eligible. Thank you all very much! 

It is with great sadness, but not surprise, that the Government annoucned that children in other year groups will 

do not need to return to school until September. Until the Government increase the size of the groupings that we 

are allowed to have, which is looking likely for September, it is just not possible for us to admit any additional 

children into school. We have been noting down the names of any children whose parents indicated no on the 

survey that we sent to Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 families but have since changed their mind, yet currently 

we do not have the space within the Academy to accommodate any additional groups.  

Thank you to all parents for your continued great work with the Home Learning Packs and for being 

understanding at this difficult time. Your support is greatly appreciated by the staff team whether we are 

speaking to you in person, via email or over the phone. I would also like to thank Marine Academy Primary and 

Nursery’s committed staff team for their dedication, flexibility, cleaning, administration, willingness to support 

Breakfast and After School Clubs, cover breaks and lunches, planning, teaching, organising Home Learning 

Packs and remaining in contact with families who need support throughout. I am proud that we have been able 

to do the right thing by offering safe, full-time provision for as many children as we can at a time when most 

schools have been operating on a far more reduced basis. 

Schools have become the way they are today over two hundred years of evolution of mass schooling. Yet since 

March, we have been inventing an entirely new model, and we’ll be re-inventing it again, and again, as we 

progress through various iterations of this phased return to full schooling. We promise you though that Marine 

Academy Primary and Nursery will continue to support children to live to life’s highest values and achieve their 

greatest potential. Keep looking after yourselves and we cannot wait to see everyone again in September! 

Take care, stay safe and continue to be kind.  

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs. Siobhan Meredith 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Marine Academy Primary and Nursery children, 

It has been over three months now since we were all in school together and the staff 

team continue to think of you all every day and miss you very much. It has been 

lovely to see many of you attending school but also those of you who have visited 

the Pop-Up Library. Please remember that if you are currently not attending school then 

you could still come to see us and change your reading books by visiting the Pop-Up 

Library any morning between 9:15 and 10:15am. Watson is normally there too! 

  

I continue to be amazed at the fabulous learning at home that you have been doing. 

This learning is a range of activities from your Home Learning Packs but also new 

skills that you have learnt too! Please keep sharing these with us by asking your 

parents to send photos of you to homelearning@marineacademy.org.uk  

In a few weeks we will write to you to tell you who your teacher and Teaching 

Assistant will be from September and what classroom you will be based in. Your 

current teacher and your new teacher will have met to talk about you – they will 

have discussed the things you like, the things you do not like and how super your 

learning is! When we return to school in September, we will make it as normal for 

you as possible and I am sure you will think that not much has changed. I am also 

sure that once you are back at school, you will feel like you have never been away! 

We will provide you with many brilliant learning activities to ensure that you are 

continuing to develop your knowledge in all subjects but are also having lots of fun 

too! 

Stay safe, keep smiling and please keep in touch. It is 

not long now until September, when hopefully we will all 

be able to be together again as the wonderful community 

of Marine Academy Primary and Nursery. Please 

remember: Work Hard, Be Kind and Amazing Things will 

Happen! 

From Mrs Meredith :)  

 

mailto:homelearning@marineacademy.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Activities instead of Screen Time 

When thinking of ideas to encourage 

children to step away from their 

screens and get creative, food, cooking 

and recipe based activities should 

really get the creative juices flowing! 

Here are twenty five activities linked 

to all of these that also encourage 

your children to write or draw and 

use their imagination! 



 

Well done to all of the children who have continued to work towards completing their 

booklets. It has been amazing to see the level of commitment and determination that 
the children have ploughed into the different activities. We have already started to see 

some completed books from children in Reception, Year One and Year Six, which is 
fantastic. Please do not worry if you are not there yet as you still have a little more 

time. Please could all books be returned to us by Monday 13th July. If your child is 
not currently attending school, please feel free to hand it in when you come to the 

Pop-Up Library, which is open every morning between 9:15-10:15am. Please remember 

that we will acknowledge every child’s booklet and those who have completed them 

will receive special recognition! 

    

Free School Meals 

If your child is currently eligible for Free School Meals, we are 

committed to helping you to access this provision. A Free School 

Meal is a statutory benefit available to school children of families 

who receive other qualifying benefits. If your situation has 

changed recently and to see if your child is eligible to receive 

free school meals please click on this link: Plymouth City Council 

Free School Meals. During the school closures we have made 

provision to ensure those in our school community who are 

eligible to receive free school meals continue to do so and have 

accessed the Government’s FSM Voucher Scheme. These 

vouchers are allocated per family, based upon the number of 

children in the family who are of school age, and do not include 

Universal Infant Free School Meals, which all Reception, Year 1 

and 2 families are eligible for. Over the summer break, the 

Government have confirmed that we can provide vouchers for 

families but only those eligible for Free School Meals, this means 

that just because you are receiving vouchers from us now, you 

may not necessarily be eligible to receive them over the summer 

holidays. Please check your eligibility online as soon as possible 

if you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals. We will 

then be able to send you a voucher if so. If you need additional 

support as your circumstances have recently changed then 

please contact us and we will try our best to help you! 

Do you know anyone with a child who will be 3 

years old by 1st September 2020 that would like 

to come and join our family at Marine 

Academy Primary? Places will be allocated 

over the coming weeks so please ask them to 

complete the application form online 

(https://marineacademy.org.uk/nursery/apply-

place) or email 

primary@marineacademy.org.uk for further 

information. If your child already attends our 

Nursery – you need not apply as you will 

automatically receive a place and we will write 

to you very soon. 

https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/schoolseducationchildcareskillsandemployability/schoolmeals
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/schoolseducationchildcareskillsandemployability/schoolmeals
https://marineacademy.org.uk/nursery/apply-place
https://marineacademy.org.uk/nursery/apply-place
mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk


Year 6 Learning – Globalisation 

Hello Year 6! What a wonderful start to term 6 we have had, and it has been great to see 

some of you in school. You are all coping so well with these unusual times and it has been 

fantastic to see those that have come back adjust so well and quickly to the new systems 

in place to keep us safe. In Maths you have furthered your algebraic skills and we are 

developing our Spanish abilities. ¡Bien hecho! We have come to the end of our unit in 

English based around the book ‘Charles Dickens: Scenes from an Extraordinary Life’ and I 

have seen some wonderful diary and report writing produced from this learning. This term 

in Geography, the children have been learning about Globalisation and they will 

conclude with writing about what it is and where it will lead us. Please continue to send 

pictures of your work in because we love to see your amazing learning from home and 

hope these final weeks will be ones to remember! 

 

Pre-School Learning – Let’s Go to the Beach 

The Pre-School children, who have returned, have loved being back at 

school, seeing their friends and completing some amazing learning from 

our new topic 'Let's go to the Beach'. They have made some amazing 

sea creatures using recycled materials, looked at the right clothes to 

wear depending on the weather and have explored floating and sinking 

this week. The children have also had the opportunity to meet our new 

resident ducks! They also had their own mini sports day on the field, we 

have some future athletes in our midst! The children that are learning 

from home have also been creating some amazing learning and we 

have loved seeing all of their achievements! We are looking forward to 

seeing you all soon! We miss all of our Puffins and Penguins! 

Year 4 Learning – Natural Resources 

The children from Year 4, who have been eligible to attend school recently, have been busy completing their 

learning: including writing their innovated 'Gregory Cool' stories, in English. They have also been lucky enough to 

spend time outside looking after the Academy's animals. They were especially excited to see the new ducklings. 

They asked Miss Hambly lots of questions and are now experts in looking after ducklings! Congratulations to Freya 

from Year 4 who won a book from the Vending Machine in the recent 100% Raffle draw! 

The Year 4 children at home, have been producing some amazing learning and we have loved seeing them being 

sent it. Well done! In Maths, the children have been learning about properties of shape and money, among other 

things. It was the first time that these topics have been looked at in Year 4, so great effort on completing the 

learning. Our topic this term has been 'Natural Resources'; the children have been researching about Natural 

Resources all over the world and in particular Northern Chile. It is an important topic, as the children will have learnt 

about what is renewable and what isn't. Keep up the amazing work Year 4!  

Year 5 Learning – Energy and Sustainability 

Year 5 have continued to approach their learning with 

lots of positivity and enthusiasm. The children attending 

school have enjoyed making bread around the fire 

during their Outdoor Learning lessons and they have 

had some very mature discussions about equality and 

uniqueness when reflecting on recent events. In 

addition, Year 5 have done a super job with their 

learning across the curriculum with some fantastic 

scientific research, great Maths learning about 

measurement and volume, as well as some excellent 

diary writing where they included adverbials, 

parenthesis and figurative language. Mr Druce and 

Miss McNicholas are very proud of the children's 

resilience and are equally as impressed with how many 

children are completing lots of wonderful learning at 

home - please continue to send it in and share how 

well they are doing. 

Reception Learning – Ready, Steady… Grow! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope that everyone at home is safe, well and 

enjoying being with their families! Reception have been 

learning and retelling the story of ‘Jack and the 

Beanstalk’ this term as part of our topic 'Ready, 

Steady...Grow!' The children have then been writing 

their own stories and innovating this fairy tale. The 

children have also planted their own sunflower seed, 

while now patiently waiting for it to grow! We talked 

about what a seed needs to grow, in which the children 

have developed a super understanding of the basic 

needs of living things. It has been lovely to see the 

children enjoy being outside, exploring mini-beasts and 

going on hunts to find them. The Reception team wish 

everyone the best, keep up with the reading and we 

hope to see you all soon! 

 



Online Safety 

Each month, we will continue to share with you some advice to further support 
your child to be safe online. If you have any questions or queries then please do 

contact a member of the Primary Admin Team or email 

primary@marineacademy.org.uk to arrange a time to virtually meet with Mr Ferry 
our Computing and Online Safety Leader. He will always be more than happy to 

help you out! 

 

 

 

Anything that can help us parents within the home when it comes to screen time, game time management and 

setting technology boundaries should always be welcomed. Especially now during COVID-19 when children and 

teenagers are spending far more time online.  

Microsoft have announced the launch of their Xbox Family Settings App. It’s available to download soon on both 

iOS and Android devices.   

This is good news for one major reason – if you have ever tried to set up and configure the Parental controls on 

a gaming console you will know it is not easy. With the new app parents do not now actually need to go near the 

game console itself – the settings are instead controlled via the app. 

Once the app is downloaded and installed on the your smartphone, it will give you the ability to control your 
children’s screen time, content filters and access to other players. Not all features are available as yet and will be 

rolled out in the near future but the Screen Time and Content Restrictions are already in place. In the near future 

parents will also be able to ‘Manage Friends’ from the app. 

 

Parents can set screen time limits for each day of the week.  Once the time has been used up the gamer can 

then request more time. This can be approved – or not, via a notification on the parents’ phone.  The app also 
logs and reports the amount of time the child/teenager has spent gaming.  This provides parents with a clearer 

picture of how much gaming is being done over say a week. Prepare yourself for reports of timescales! Parents 
can also determine their child’s ability to talk or play with others during game play, from allowing ‘all’ or ‘friends 

only’ or blocking everyone altogether – all controlled from within the app.   

The app is currently available via Preview which means not rolled out to everyone yet, in the mainstream app 
stores, but you can download the Preview version by clicking on this link Xbox Family Settings (Preview) app  

ahead of the official launch. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk
https://www.xbox.com/en-US/apps/family-settings-app?ocid=Apps_soc_omc_xbo_tw_Photo_lrn_5.27.1


  

Nursery Learning 

The Marine Academy Nursery team have really enjoyed seeing photos of the 

fantastic learning and activities that the children have been doing at home 

over the last month! There has been painting on windows, painting with feet, 

listening to the team read stories on our YouTube channel and more!  

 

CALLING ALL MUMS OF CHILDREN WITH ADDITIONAL NEEDS… 

Please see below for some information about free ‘Time for YOU’ supportive 8-week groups for mums of 
children with additional needs. 

Due to Covid-19, they have taken their groups onto zoom and found this really works.  They are now running 
2 new groups starting in July – one on Wednesdays with priority booking for those on means tested benefits 

and one on Friday mornings. 

 

Please see the next page of this Newsletter for more information about the groups that are running 
throughout July. The groups are small and supportive for mums of children with additional needs during 

these challenging times. 

Please note that booking as soon as possible is essential. 



 

 



 

 

 



  

 

 

All of the staff at Marine Academy Primary and Nursery have really enjoyed looking at the huge range of learning and 

experiences that have been going on at home, please do keep sending photos and videos to 

homelearning@marineacademy.org.uk 

Design and Technology Learning 

 

Classes at Marine Academy Primary are spending their Summer Term investigating something which is most dear to all of 

our hearts: Food! Whether it is exploring the Eatwell Guide, understanding how food groups affect our bodies, or exploring 

the importance of Food Miles and Nutritional Health, one thing is certain: knowing what we put into our bodies is a yummy 

topic! 

Year 2 Learning – Our Food, Our World 

Some children from Year 2 have been attending school and they 

have been doing a fabulous job of completing their Home Learning 

Packs. They have also been enjoying Taekwondo with Gary and 

Outdoor Learning lessons with Miss Hambly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children in Year 2 have been completing lots of incredible 

learning at home. All of the adults in Year 2 have loved seeing your 

super learning! Please continue to read as much as you can at 

home and to complete quizzes on Accelerated Reader. We have 

enjoyed seeing your Geography learning about 'Our Food, Our 

World.' We hope you have enjoyed all of the Drop Everything and 

Read videos that Mr Green, Mr Andrew and Miss Jones have filmed 

for you. Year 2 are nearing the end of their new Guided Read text, 

'Cereal Superfan' by Julia Donaldson. Please continue to stay safe 

and hopefully we will see you all soon! 

Year 1 Learning – Wonderful World 

Year 1 – also known as Stingrays, Jellyfish and 

Dolphins for the children who have been 

attending school – have transitioned 

exceptionally well to the ‘new normal’. All staff 

have been proud of how well they have adapted 

after a prolonged absence and how hygiene 

aware they are and never forget to wash their 

hands thoroughly. 

In Maths we have been counting in 2s, 5s and 10s 

and measuring volume and mass. In English we 

have been working on non-fiction information 

texts about ‘Hot and Cold’ and more recently 

about ‘Dino Dinners’. We have enjoyed many 

experiments in Science imagining we are on our 

desert island (floating or sinking; food tasting and 

shelter building); in Geography we have made 

wind socks; weather reports for the Met Office 

and enjoyed observing the clouds. 

Despite the break in school during lockdown, 

Stingrays, Jellyfish and Dolphins are well prepared 

and ready for Year 2, as we are sure the Year 1 

children learning from home are too – bring it on! 

 

 

Year 3 Learning – Weather and the Water Cycle 

This term the Year 3 children have had some really exciting activities 

sent home. They have created props and acted out 'Paddington 

Bear' themed play scripts and they have written their own exciting 

plays! They have planted cress seeds and then written their own 

instructions explaining the process of how to plant the seeds. In 

Geography, the children have been learning about 'Water, 

Weather and Climate' and we have received some great videos 

showing the children presenting the weather forecast! We hope you 

are all keeping safe and enjoying the sunshine! 

The Year 3 children who have been attending school, also known as 

Sharks group, have been very busy over the last few weeks. They 

have been completing the Home Learning Packs but in their spare 

time have also been completing other activities. They have taken 

part in a competition where they have illustrated a chapter from a 

new J.K. Rowling book. The children were very creative and Miss 

Newell thinks they are in for a good chance of winning! Sharks have 

also been busy outside creating clay models with prints of leaves 

and flowers. Soon they will paint them to make them look even 

more special.  

 

 

PE 

Children attending Marine Academy Primary 

have continued to remain active by enjoying their 

Taekwondo sessions with Gary Burdock and taking 

part in Joe Wicks' morning workouts. There will be 

more active workouts and mindfulness activities 

provided in the near future through Fitter Future, 

where every student will receive their own set of 

login details. It has been lovely to hear of many 

children having fun at home by engaging with the 

Devon School Games and National School Sport 

Week opportunities. A big congratulations to 

Aiden and Owen Hannigan for their Bronze award 

achievements. There is still a Virtual Sports Day to 

follow, where all of the children learning in school 

and at home will have an opportunity to earn 

points for their sports team and be in with a 

chance of claiming an individual prize. Well done 

for keeping active during recent months and 

please continue to use the great outdoors to 

complete as much physical activity as you can! 

 

 

mailto:homelearning@marineacademy.org.uk


  

We are so excited to have been double competition winners in the month of June! At the beginning of the month, lots 

of parents nominated the Academy for a hamper of outdoor games from Dunelm, and Logan’s mum’s name was chosen 

as the winner! Then later on in the month, many parents nominated us to win a wooden well from Dave’s Sheds! We 

feel so fortunate to have such fantastic support from all of you! Thank you very much, it is hugely appreciated! 

      

    



  

Marine Academy Primary Link with St Peter’s 

International School in Sekondi-Takoradi, Ghana 

Marine Academy Primary were delighted to be given the 

opportunity to partner with St Peter’s International School. Last 

week, Mrs Meredith and Ms Bell had a brilliant virtual meeting 

last week with the Headteacher of the Lower Primary! They 

talked about the link that they are going to develop and the 

ways that children at both schools can share learning with each 

other! Children from Plymouth will be able to Skype their 

counterparts in Ghana and learn more about their way of life and 

what school and home life is like for them. We are sure they will 

find lots of similarities and differences to talk about. How 

exciting! 

If you need any help or support 
throughout the school closure 

then please do email the Primary 
Team on 

primary@marineacademy.org.uk 
and someone will get back to you 

as soon as possible. The 
Reception Desk is not always 

manned and therefore voicemails 
will not always be picked up as 

quickly as normal. 

If you would like to liaise with a 
specific member of staff then 
please write ‘FAO:’ and their 

name in the subject of the email. 

 

Share Stories 

Spending just ten minutes a day reading with children can make a real difference to their future. That is why we are so passionate 
about encouraging children to enjoy books with their friends and family. Each week in the Home Learning Packs there are various 

different Drop Everything and Read (DEAR) activities for your children to watch and listen to stories being read. Most of the stories 
shared are from the Marine Academy Primary YouTube channel and are read by members of the Marine Academy Primary and 

Nursery team. Click on the links below to share stories from members of the team with your children: 

'How to be a Lion' read by Mrs Meredith  

'Don't Worry, Hugless Douglas' read by Mrs Jones 

‘Stories for Boys Who Dare to be Different: Lowry Morgan’ read by Miss 
Brunning 

'Max the Brave' read by Miss Mitchell 

'The Lion and the Unicorn' read by Marine Academy Primary Teachers   

Year 6 Children learn 

about Black Lives 

Matter 

During their learning in June, children from the Manatees 

group chose an inspirational black sportsperson who they 

would like to research. They designed a poster or a fact file 

celebrating the sporting achievements that their chosen 

person had made. Inspired by the return of the Premier League 

and Premiership footballers, the children presented their 

learning by ‘taking a knee' to show their support for Black 

Lives Matter. Children across the school have been discussing 

this movement in a reflective, age appropriate and thoughtful 

way and the Primary team have been amazed at the maturity of 

their discussions. Well done! 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk
https://youtu.be/FEESVMtezoU
https://youtu.be/ncnU_Mn5j4U
https://youtu.be/-iIkPFesYdc
https://youtu.be/-iIkPFesYdc
https://youtu.be/pP7IHwxfzjQ
https://youtu.be/Bj1P1V2T8CE


















 


